REGION VI – DIRECTORS REPORT 

 Quarterly Board Meeting Report - Jackson Hole, Wyoming – Sept 13, 2009
The Sept 13 AAPL Board Meeting was called to Order by President Rimmer Covington.  The following AAPL business was discussed during the meeting:

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   Rimmer shared highlights of his travels to Montana, New York and Summer NAPE.   
STAFF REPORT:  Robin Forte reported the following: 


Staff changes:   Robin reported that Andrea Spencer will not be returning to work at AAPL following her recent maternity leave and that we wish her the best.  He also reported that he had an offer out to a candidate to fill her position.  


Later during the Board Meeting Robin Forte announced that the AAPL Executive Committee accepted his resignation as Executive Vice President of AAPL to be effective upon the securing of a suitable replacement.   Robin stated that he believes a rotation in office is always good and he realizes that he cannot be EVP of AAPL forever.  He also stated that the job has gotten bigger than he wants, particularly in light of his heart attack 3 years ago.   Robin has been with AAPL for 15 years, the first 6 as Education Director and then the last 9 years as EVP of AAPL.   Robin further stated that in 1993, AAPL had about 7000 members with 8 staff; currently we have over 12,000 members with 12 staff.  In 1993, NAPE had 80 booths and approx. 800 in attendance; this past January we had over 2100 booths and 21,000 in attendance.   With the growth in NAPE, it was decided by the Executive Committee that a new position called Executive Vice President of NAPE should be created.  Robin was offered and accepted that position for a five year time period.   The newly created position of EVP of NAPE will report directly to the AAPL Executive Committee.  Robin’s new responsibilities will be limited to NAPE and Summer NAPE.  Robin assured the Board of Directors that he would make every effort to ensure that we would have a smooth transition when the new EVP of AAPL is selected by the Executive Committee.  Steve Wentworth will chair the Selection Committee to find candidates with the “right fit” to fill the EVP of AAPL position.   In the interim, Robin will continue to fill this role.  AAPL President Rimmer Covington committed to keeping AAPL members updated on the search progress on the AAPL website.    Robin advised the Board of Directors that NAPE operations and AAPL operations were separated “on paper” back in 2005 and this action will simply result in the physical operations becoming separate as well.  Robin, as EVP of NAPE will be leaving the AAPL office in Fort Worth and will have new offices however those details have not been resolved at this time.   The Board was also advised that all of the NAPE partners – AAPL, IPAA, SEG and AAPG are all aware of this change and are on board with the change.   I inquired whether this significant of an organizational change would require membership approval or Board approval at a minimum and was told no, that it had already been done.    (Personal comment:   I would welcome your thoughts and opinions regarding this organizational change.  I have a few issues that I am trying to resolve and would welcome the opportunity to discuss with you.   I would also suggest if Robin has been instrumental in helping you throughout your career you may want to drop him an email of appreciation before he moves on to his new position.)

Summer NAPE – Aug 27-28, 2009:   Final numbers were not available at the time of our meeting.  Robin estimates we had approximately 5500 people in attendance down about 20% from the 6748 attendees in 2008.   We had a total of 650 booths.      
NAPE 2010:   Booth registration is on track for NAPE 2010.  Booth registration forms are available for NAPE 2010 on the AAPL website.  Attendee registration will be available beginning mid-October.  We have all of our sponsors in place and it looks to be a successful event. 

Publications:  The 2010 Landman’s Directory is being produced.  The hard copy will no longer contain company or geographical listing since that information is available under a search feature on the website.  

FINANCIAL REPORT:  Randy Nichols reported that as of June 30, 2009, Total Assets for AAPL is $14,068,088.  Revenue was $6,009,120 with the majority attributable to NAPE and membership dues.  Expenses reported were $3,486,287 with salaries, benefits and G&A being the largest expenses.    As of June 30, 2009, AAPL had $2,583,816 in short term investments and $10,714,232 in long term investments.     
BUSINESS ITEMS:  The following topics were included on the agenda for this Quarterly Board Meeting.   Below is a summary of the discussion and/or action that was taken at the meeting. 

Active to Senior Membership Requests:  C. E. “Duke” Harris, David L. Knape, W. Leroy Goetzmann and Wayland D. Morris were all granted Senior Membership by the Board.   


Texas Licensing Update (Interim Study Schedule):  Rimmer advised that although the Texas legislature will not formally meet until 2011, AAPL is required to participate in an Interim study per terms of a prior settlement agreement with Representative Geren.    Rimmer also indicated that new faces will be added to the existing Licensing Task force. 


Certification Program Clarifications:   Larry Harrison advised that over time we have made several amendments to AAPL certification.  A clarification document is being prepared that will consolidate the prior amendments and take care of some minor updates such as gender specific language.  The document will be provided to the Board in PDF format soon for input from our local membership.  Larry anticipates a vote by the Board during our March, 2010 meeting.   Also, Larry is in need of some female representation on his committee.  If you are interested in serving on the Certification Committee please contact Larry Harrison at lharrison@excoresources.com.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  A summary of the written Committee Reports provided are as follows: 

Landman Scholarship Trust:  The Committee will meet December 11 to set deadlines for applications. 

Awards:    Nominations will be due by January 29 to be awarded at the Convention in June. 

Membership:  The Committee will be sending Directors a template within the next 30 days to be used in completing the membership roster to be provided to AAPL prior to the December board meeting.   
The next AAPL Board Meeting will be held December 5th and 6th.   If you have any issues for me to bring forward on behalf of TAPL please let me know.   Should you have any questions regarding the information included in this report or if you would like to get copies of any individual committee reports, please feel free to drop me an email @ mables@samson.com  or call 918-645-8154.    Thanks! 
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